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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, November 9, 2007
ROOM 102 Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak. 
Will Hare motioned to approve minutes of previous meeting; seconded by Terry Delaney.   Unanimously approved.
Thanks to Sheila Skahan for supplying coffee and cookies for this afternoon’s meeting.
Bill shared the results of the voting from last meeting on the Children on Campus Policy.  35 voted to not amend the policy; 8 for and, one abstention.  The policy will be going to Governance for amendments to be discussed; minor changes will be made such as correction of college name and campus locations. 
It was noted that each department is represented at Governance, but if the representative cannot make the meeting, they should ask for an alternate in order to ensure that information is shared with all.  Department Chairs are asked to solicit issues from department members to be brought forward to Governance.
INFORMATIVE PORTION:

DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini thanked Phil Mayer for presenting the topic for today’s Brown Bag Lunch.  Kathy Gundersen noted that we have outgrown the room and may need to move to larger quarters!
Dean Branchini shared the updated move schedule for the unified campus.  She noted that it is going to be tough as we have to be out of the building in time for Norwich Technical High School to come in to do renovations for their January move-in date.  FYI – in preparing syllabi for the fall, please take into consideration the changes.  It was stressed that we can move no later than the date indicated unless our building is not ready.

Model offices are being delayed by approximately one week.  They should be availably at least by the end of the month.  The office chairs are available for viewing. 

Catalog changes need to be in by next month.  Department Chairs will be discussing at their respective department meetings to make sure all changes are in.

Terry Delaney asked about the new class schedule that was approved by Governance.  Dean Branchini stated that Karen Aubin will have to address implementation of the schedule.  

Evaluations are being prepared for distribution; faculty teaching online will be using the “on-ground” version that will be available online.

SABBATICAL REPORT – ALISA MORRISON
Alisa shared with the Division the work she did on her Ph.D. studies involving Geographical Information Systems at the University of Rhode Island during her sabbatical last year.  As a result of her research, Alisa has proposed to offer an Introduction to GIS course (CSA 146) at TRCC.  She gave a wonderful Power Point presentation of how the GIS works and what can be done with it.  She has planned a tutorial class/workshop to explain how GIS can work in any discipline.  ARC GIS-91 software will be used and is currently being installed in 224E.
DISCUSSION  

FYE Curriculum Task Force:/Freshman Seminar LAS 198   Task Force consisted of Pamela Carroll, Brian Kennedy, Will Hare, Matt Liscum, and Susan Topping.  The Dean asked the Task Force to see how FYE Curriculum could be straightened and possibly placed back in the LAS/GS curriculum.  The course description includes learning strategies for academic success.  It is not discipline specific which allows any faculty to teach.  The Task Force would like to pilot this course for two semesters before it is introduced as a course in LAS/GS curriculum; it was stressed that this course will not replace FYE, both courses can be taken.  It is hoped that courses like this can hopefully help with retention.  It is the consensus of the Task Force that this course is indicative of our work at TRCC.  It is hoped that the faculty will promote the course to students during advising.  The course number (LAS 198) will be determined after talking to Karen Aubin.
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Peter Patsouris announced that the CFT will be hosting a New Faculty Potluck on Wednesday, December 12th at 3:00 p.m. in the portable classrooms.  Please contact Betti Gladue to let her know what you will be bringing.  Adjuncts are invited to attend.  Please come out and make our new faculty feel welcome!                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
· Brian Kennedy asked that when faculty are advising, please inform students of the new class room numbering; remind them to check right before they come back to class.
· Phil Mayer announced that to date, TRCC has surpassed the goal set for this year’s CT State Employee Giving Campaign!  Contributions are still being accepted!

·  Steve Neufeld announced that the Student Friends of Kenya will be having a fundraiser on November 28 in the Mohegan cafeteria.  Open to all!  Raffle tickets are available 3 - $1.00 or 10 - $3.00. 
· Chantal Krcmar noted that on Monday, November 12th, Amnesty International will be hosting a letter signing campaign in the Mohegan cafeteria from 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. for Burma prisoners.  Please take five minutes to come sign a letter.
· Bill Dopirak announced that the Trailblazers will be sponsoring their last hike of the semester tomorrow at Patchaug State Park

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, December 14, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
